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June 15, 2011 

 

 

NOTICE CANCELLING OPPORTUNITY TO SUBMIT 

STATEMENTS OF FACT AND LAW  

AND 

NOTICE CLOSING PROCEEDING 
 

 

RE: In the Matter of the Petition of Industrial Customers of Northwest Utilities For a 

Declaratory Order Requiring Puget Sound Energy, Inc. to Provide Access to the 

AURORA Model in its 2011 General Rate Case, Docket U-111024 

 

TO ALL PARTIES AND INTERESTED PERSONS: 

 

On June 7, 2011, the Industrial Customers of Northwest Utilities (ICNU) filed with the 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) a Petition for a 

Declaratory Order (Petition) related to Puget Sound Energy, Inc.’s (PSE’s) proposed 

usage of the AURORA model for calculation of its net power costs in PSE’s 2011 

general rate case. 

 

On June 13, 2011, the Commission issued a notice to interested persons of the 

opportunity to submit a statement of fact and law on the issues raised by the Petition. 

 

On June 14, 2011, ICNU filed a letter with the Commission stating that ICNU and PSE 

have informally resolved the dispute, and therefore ICNU withdraws its Petition. 

 

The Commission finds that it is in the public interest to grant ICNU’s request to withdraw 

its petition. 

 

NOTICE IS GIVEN That ICNU’s request to withdraw its petition is granted, 

without prejudice, and that Docket U-111024 is closed. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

DAVID W. DANNER 

Executive Director and Secretary 


